Thank you for being a friend of The Visitor. 

In communicating about this project, we want to be playful, questioning, obtuse and a bit tongue-in-cheek.  We know that the connection is likely to be made between Hull 2017 and the projects at some point.  
So, in brief, the guidelines are!
1. Other than within the circle of collaborators / participants, don’t overtly state a Hull 2017 commission.  The below “script” has ideas about how to answer certain questions, but for your information, our general press response to ‘Is this strange event to do with Hull 2017?’ is “There is a lot of activity happening in the city, some of which we’re involved in, some of which we’re not, but either way, we support anything which raises the profile of Hull.”
2. Don’t do any additional press about this without getting our prior approval.
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Where possible, if there is a hashtag for the project, please use it. The hashtag for the Visitor is #LonghillVisitor. However, where this is not possible, don’t worry as we can monitor in other ways.  
4. You can share social posts about your project.  We don’t see a problem with tagging @2017hull, #hull2017, #cityofculture (etc.) as this happens naturally in the city whether it’s one of “our” projects or not!

Some ways of answering questions about the Visitor to Longhill

Do you know anything about an unusual looking Visitor appearing in Longhill? We’ve heard that there is a Visitor to Longhill and we intend to discover more about it.

Who is responsible for the Visitor?  We’ve not seen anything like it before. Isn’t it exciting to have such curious guests visit Hull. 

Is it for children? It seems to be here for everyone – young and old.

Why is it in Longhill? We’ll be going to Longhill to explore more about it and we suggest you do too.

Don’t you want to tell us? We like surprises.

Why is there a Visitor in Longhill? Why not? Longhill is an intriguing place. You could ask the locals why they think the Visitor has come.

What’s the point of it? It feels good to welcome guests and show them where we live and what we like to do. The Visitor seems very strange to us but for someone whose unfamiliar to these parts our lives must seem strange too.

Where is it from? They’re not from anywhere we know and the Visitor only appears to be here for a short time. Perhaps it doesn’t matter where it’s from but it is curious about the people of Longhill.

Has this got anything to do with City of Culture? News of UK City of Culture has travelled far and wide so wherever the Visitor has come from, perhaps it’s heard about it and wanted to learn more about the people of Hull. Maybe we could ask it to come back in 2017.

Who is paying for this? As far as we know the Visitor is staying with local people in Hull and it doesn’t seem to eat or drink very much. The people of Longhill have been very kind to the Visitor – and it seems unlikely it would have much use of our coins and notes. Maybe it doesn’t even use currency?

So nobody is paying somebody to dress up and do that? If we see the Visitor, we’ll ask more questions just like you. Even if we don’t see the Visitor we’re asking questions, just like you. 

Will it come back? If we treat it well, then I think we can assume more guests will return later.  

Where will it go to next? I’m not sure. If it’s been to Longhill then where it could go next is anyone’s guess. Maybe it’ll follow the local drains until it finds another place to visit.
